
Ybarra, and Lewis Jason 
Cowart. 

Vicky is survived by her three 
children and their families, 
Sabrina and Cody Thomas, 
Jessica Cowart and Cliff  
Chapman, and April and Chase 
Blevins.

Vicky had several grandchildren 
and great grandchildren, including 
Makayla Thomas, Christopher 
Hodges, Isaac Hodges, Jaden 
Geuea, Jacob Baimbridge, Lucas 
Cowart, Clara Mae Chapman, 
Owen Chapman, Gage 
Chapman, Ryan Lane, Braden 
Lane, Autumn Blevins, Levi 
Blevins, and Domanic Hodges.

Vicky is also survived by 
siblings, Sidney Padgett, Debra 
Padgett Knox, Pamela Padgett 

Hardy, Jody Padgett Whitlock, 
Janie Henson, Billie Gloeckler, 
William Padgett III (Tootie), 
Scott Henson, Becky Padgett 
Dierschke, Brandy Padgett, and 
Samantha Padgett Burns. 

Derwood Blake Box, 63 years 
old, passed into his heavenly 
home of  rest on May 11, 2021.

A memorial service was held 
at Pecan Baptist Church on 
Monday, May 17, 2021 at 10 
am. A private family burial is 
planned for a later date.

He is survived by his two 
brothers, Marcus Box and wife 
Phyllis of  Fort Worth, Texas, 
and Powell Box and wife Joyce 
of  Breckenridge, Texas; three 
nephews, Brandon Box and wife 
Erica, their children Andrew, 
Chloe and Mikey of  Maryland; 
Kevin Box of  Dallas, Texas; 
Blaze Box of  Greenwood, 
Texas; two nieces Hannah Box, 
daughter Hayden Box and son 
Grayson Adames of  Sweetwater, 
Texas, and Rikki Box and 
daughter Dani Welborn of  
Breckenridge, Texas.

He was preceded in death by 
his father and mother, S. V. Box 
and Bobbie Box of  Robert Lee, 
Texas, as well as his sister Dona 
Nell Box.

The cost is $20.00 per person 
and must be paid in full before 
the course begins. The class is 
taught in English, but Spanish 
handouts are available if  
requested in advance. 

Individual with disabilities 
who require auxiliary aide 
service or accommodation to 
participate in the event are 

Death Notices

encouraged to contact our office 
within 5 working days prior to 
the program. Educational 
programs of  Texas A&M 
AgriLife Extension Service are 
open to all people without regard 
to race, color, sex, disability, 
religion, age, national origin or 
genetic information or veteran 
status. 
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Vicky Ann Padgett Ybarra 
passed away on May 8, 2021, in 
Robert Lee, Texas.  A memorial 
service was held at 10 am on 
May 13, 2021, at the Southside 
Church of  Christ in Robert Lee, 
Texas.  The family will have a 
private burial at a later date.

Vicky was preceded in death 
by William Hugh Padgett, 
Hazel Mae Molaskey, Ana 
Katherine Unger, Ernest 

A spaghetti luncheon and 
bake sale will be held on 
Sunday, May 23, beginning at 
12 noon.  The event will be 
held at the Family Life Center 
at First United Methodist 
Church in Robert Lee.  Dine in 
or to-go plates will be available.  
Proceeds from the event will go 
to sending FUMC youth to 
church camp.

The third annual Parent/
Child Golf  Tournament will be 
held Tuesday, August 3, at 
Mountain Creek Golf  Course 
in Robert Lee.  The 9 hole 
scramble will begin with a 6 pm 
shotgun start.  Watch out for 
registration information to 
come.  Proceeds from the event 
benefit the Robert Lee Junior 
High cheerleaders.

Robert Lee ISD will hold their 
Mini Cheer Camp August 2 - 6, 
2021, from 9 am until 11 am in 
the RLHS Old Gym.  The 
2021-2022 Robert Lee High 
School Cheerleaders will teach 
cheers, chants, and sideline 
cheers to children in grades Pre-
K through 6th grade (for the 
2021-2022 year).  Those 

attending camp will get to 
perform at one high school pep 
rally and five minutes at home 
football game. 

For more information visit 
www.rlisd.net or email Kacee 
Sellers at kacee.sellers@rlisd.net.

The “Texas Food 
Establishment Rules (TFER)” 
now requires all food employees 
to complete an accredited food 
handler training program within 
60 days of  employment. 

A food handlers course 
accredited by the Texas 
Department of  State Health 

Services is being offered by Texas 
A&M AgriLife Extension Service, 
Coke County Extension Office.  
Food Safety:  It’s In Your Hands 
is available upon request.

This 1-2-hour course will now 
be required for all food service 
employees to help promote the 
service of  safe food. The 
certificate is good for 2 years 
and is valid anywhere in the 
State of  Texas. The course is a 
basic overview of  food safety 
practices that are necessary to 
ensure that safe food is served at 
your establishment. Practices 
discussed include good personal 
hygiene, cross contamination, 
and time and temperature 
abuse. 

To register for the course, call 
the Coke County Extension 
office at 325-453-2461. 
Registration can also be done in-
person the day of  the course. 

The East Coke County 
Hospital District Board of  
Directors met for a regular 
meeting on Monday, April 19, 
2021, at 5 pm in the business 
office of  Bronte Health and 
Rehab Center.  President Everett 
Bedford presided over the 
meeting.  Other board members 
present were Lanette Fletcher, 
Gina McCutchen, and Jerita 
Taylor.  Administrator Daisy 
Toms, Director of  Nurses Amy 
McKinney, and Chief  Financial 
Officer Johnny Mathis were also 
present.  Board member 
Michael Bohensky was absent.

The meeting was called to 
order at 5 pm by President 
Bedford.

A quorum was established.
Prayer was led by Johnny 

Mathis.
There were no public 

comments.
The minutes of  the March 15, 

2021, meeting were reviewed.  
Lanette Fletcher moved that the 

minutes be approved as 
presented.  Jerita Taylor 
seconded the motion.  The 
motion carried unanimously.

Amy McKinney gave the 
Director of  Nurses Report and 
reported that the National Guard 
has completed the Covid 
vaccines.  Four individuals 
received the first dose and one 
individual received the second 
dose.  Three residents have 
declined the vaccination.

The board reviewed the bank 
statements, credit card 
statements, and the petty cash 
reconciliation.

The board reviewed all bills 
that have been paid.

Mr. Mathis had previously 
furnished via email to the board 
financial statements for the 
Monthly Balance Sheet, Monthly 
Per Patient Day Operating 
Statement, and Accounts 
Receivable Aging as of  March 
31, 2021.  He reported that 
Medicaid will not pay 20% co-
insurance on Physical Therapy 


